


the staff car park but it was always full.  Eventually I bought a mobility scooter and
now use that to do the school run.  Preston Road is a main road into Linlithgow
and is used by trucks, lorries, buses and coaches, they share this busy road with
locals and parents of school children, the council has installed traffic calming
measures on Preston Road and Riccarton Road but they do not address the
problem of congestion. It is a dangerous job for lollypop men and women, and
despite their efforts an accident seems inevitable. I hope it does not take an
accident to happen before planners accept that the roads around these school
can not cope with more cars on them. Housing in Preston Fields would inevitably
put more cars on these roads. 
Linlithgow High Street is already very congested.  When plans for the Linlithgow
Retail Park at the west end of the town were brought to the public for consultation
we were assured that the High Street could cope with the extra traffic. Today
everyone in Linlithgow would agree that it can not, the road is badly congested
during morning and evening rush hours.  The extra traffic causes greater wear and
tear on the road and means the council regularly needs to patch and resurface
parts of the High Street, as they are currently doing, causing yet more traffic
chaos. So when the same council reassures us that they surveys show that the
west end of Linlithgow can manage the increased traffic resulting from new
housing in Preston Fields I and many other local people do not believe them. 
Finally back to the schools in Linlithgow. They are already full, most classes are
above the recommended class size set by the Scottish Government. Promises of
a new academy in Winchburgh sometime in the future will not serve the immediate
needs created by additional housing at Preston Fields or help the full primary
schools. 
So I again, I ask you, please do not re-zone Preston Fields to allow for housing
developments. It is a beautiful site, prime agricultural land and home to protected
badgers and bats. Housing would increase demands on the nearby roads which
are already dangerously congested, and the local schools which are
oversubscribed. It would be impossible to improve the roads or open new schools
in time to cope with more families and their cars.




